OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, April 1, 2011

Present:  Gideon Alegado, John Block, Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath (representing the Membership Comm.), Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Tom McClintock, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Carroll DeKock, Gerry Olson.

Meeting called to order at 10:01 A.M. 

Approval of minutes: John Block moved/Terri Tower seconded that the March meeting minutes be approved as distributed and corrected via email. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Carol Kronstad reported that we have spent $4698.72 of our $9000.00 allotment in the XURA account. For the OSU Foundation account, the current balance is $32,231.60 (no change from March.)

Terri Tower distributed a copy of the 3rd-quarter financial report (as of 3/31/11). It shows budgeted amounts for all of the activity areas of OSURA and for each, gives the current level of actual to-date expenses and funds committed. The report shows that expenses/commitments are within budget in all of the areas. For the OSU-XURA account, expenses/commitments were $4964.

Old Business
Updates to the agenda for the May annual meeting were discussed briefly. It was decided that the annual treasurer’s report be given orally by Carol Kronstad, with a few printed summaries available to members who request a hard copy. Jean Peters will fill in for John Block for the Scholarship presentations. Ed Ray will be the featured speaker and is expected to address the group about the new divisional structure at OSU and also update the extensive new construction taking place on campus. 

Susan Poole is sending a special Annual-Meeting invitation letter to the founding members of OSURA so that we can recognize the founders as we head into our 10th Anniversary year.

 More OSURA-logo baseball caps and tee-shirts are needed for volunteers and award winners. These should be ordered soon. ACTION.
Committee Reports
Communications Comm: Gary Tiedeman reported that news items received for the Spring Newsletter include: a profile on Bob Becker, the President’s message, information on AROPE, OPRI, and Triads, annual meeting announcement, NW regional meeting announcement, Fall OSURA Kickoff event, and a trivia question. Production of the Spring Newsletter will occur shortly in order to ensure its distribution to members well in advance of the May 11 annual meeting. ACTION.
The Bylaws require that the voting for new Board members shall be announced one month prior to the annual meeting. This must  be done by email, unless the Newsletter will come out sooner than April 11. ACTION.
Membership Comm: Kate Sanders said the current membership remains at 324. For comparison, Kate reported that we had 438 members in 2006/7, and 290 in 2008/9 (the first year of the dues increase to $20.)  The committee would like to have something with an OSURA logo to give to new retirees who come to the annual meeting. Several items were considered (e.g., notepads, magnets, bookmarks, key-rings, tote-bags, chapsticks.) There was considerable support for a plastic coin purse and for the tote-bags. Susan Poole, and a representative of the Membership Comm. will decide and have Kate order the items soon, in order to be received prior to the annual meeting. ACTION.
Member Services Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that the committee will meet again in May. The next event will be the Pre-retirement Program on May 3, with Clara Pratt.

Nominations Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that ballots are ready for election of new Board members at the May 11 meeting. She will send Kate Sanders a brief letter announcement of the election so that Kate can email it to the list-serve. This will provide the required one month notice of election.

Nominees for Board positions: three-year terms: Carol Kronstad (2nd term), Jim Krueger (2nd term), Sue Borden, and David Chilcote.

Nominees for two-year terms: Mary Ann Roberts and Tom Savage.

Program Comm: Helen Polensek reported that the Oregon Coast Aquarium trip, scheduled for Thursday, April 7, is nearly full. She gave a review of actual expenses for previous Programs this year: Women’s gymnastics (55 attendees), $258; Women’s basketball (39), $220; OSU Theatre (28), $270; Bollywood dance (12), $70.

The committee is considering possible summer programs. Two programs mentioned were an Art Tour to Kings Valley and also an OSU Theatre production in the Quad.

Golf Comm: Carol Kronstad has agreed to become the new chair of the Golf Comm., replacing Gary Meddaugh, who has served ably for a number of years. Erin Haynes will serve as board liaison to the committee. There was general discussion of things we want to be a part of the Fall Kickoff/Golf event. Terri suggested a division of efforts, that met with general approval, as follows: (1) the Golf Comm. will set up the tournament and golf prizes as usual, (2) Erin, Carol, and Terri will work on getting a speaker appealing to a broad range of interests, and promotions for the event, and (3) Helen and the Program Comm. will work on activities for non-golfers. ACTION. It was suggested that there be some prizes for non-golf activities as well.
Scholarship Comm: John Block discussed results of his Committee’s March 18 meeting to evaluate candidates. Of the 40 applications received, 32 were judged unacceptable, 3 were questionable, 5 qualified. Four students were selected for equal awards of $750 and one student as an alternate. The committee’s intent had been to select three winners and award $1000 each; however, there was no consensus on which three to select. 

Several Board members expressed concern that awards less than $1000 may be seen as too small. Jo Anne Trow moved and Erin Haynes seconded that we increase the award amounts for 2011 to $1000. Passed unanimously. The winners will be invited to the May 11 meeting and to prepare brief remarks. ACTION.
Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower will bring a recommendation for “Volunteer-of-the-year” awards to the May 6 Board meeting. ACTION. Terri reported that the final volunteer functions this term will be the Green-Careers Fair (April 21) and also the pre-Commencement cleanup effort.
Northwest Retirees Meeting Comm: Terri Tower reported that meeting and registration information has been mailed out to our NW partner institutions. Board members should plan to attend the May 19 dinner/speech (cost is $20) and are welcome to meet with visitors the evening on May 18, and to accompany visitors to a local restaurant (no host.)

Staff Report: Kate Sanders. All of her input was covered in items above.

New Business
Election of new Board Officers. President Poole called for a vote on Board officers. The Nominations Committee slate, presented in March, serves as the formal motion: President, Terri Tower; President-elect, Jim Krueger; Secretary, Gerry Olson; Treasurer, Carroll DeKock. There being no additional nominations from the floor, the slate was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Criteria for use of our OSURA list-serve for non-OSURA events were discussed briefly. The issue is that there is the potential for many requests from outside groups to use the list-serve. Two positions expressed were that events and/or information that would likely be of interest to OSURA members could be permitted. But weighed against this is the desire to keep emails to members focused on actual OSURA events and not dilute this important means of reaching and engaging our members. Further consideration will be taken up at a future meeting.  

Meeting adjourned 11:48 A.M.  Next Meeting Friday, May 6, Cascade Hall, 10:00 A.M. Future meetings: Annual Meeting, May 11, June 3 (new Board.)

Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

